
January 12, 2024 

Aggressive/Dangerous Dog Appeal for “Astra” and “Zoey” 

Additional Documents. 

As per the email dated December 14, 2023, informing me of a hearing date and submitting 

documents to be added to the agenda, I have attached the following; 

1) Being proactive towards the charges we have built fencing around the property and 

installed a main gate at our driveway entrance. (See pictures #1 and 2.) 
2) Understanding the charges and the need for obedience we have entered both Astra and 

Zoey into a puppy training workshop, called “Dog Training with Eli” 

https://elidogtrainer.com 
3) 2 months after the incident my brother-in-law visited us with his 9-year-old daughter for 3 

weeks, I have attached pictures of them interacting and playing with the girl. 
4) My brother-in-law (the girl's father) made a statement in writing regarding the experience 

and behaviour of Astra and Zoey (see attached). 
5) Both Astra and Zoey have received all vaccinations from our veterinarian at the 

“Stouffville Veterinary Clinic” for puppies, including in the first 8 weeks, Distemper, 
parvovirus, and Bordetella, at 10 weeks DHPP (vaccines for distemper, adenovirus 
[hepatitis], parainfluenza, and parvovirus), at 16 weeks DHPP, rabies, Influenza, Lyme 
disease, Leptospirosis. When they turn 1 year of age they will receive the vaccine for 
Influenza, Coronavirus, Leptospirosis, Bordetella, and Lyme disease per lifestyle. After that, 
they will receive vaccines for Rabies (as required by law) every year thereafter. 

6) I have also attached an affidavit notarised by a lawyer of me witnessing the incident. 

 

I have taken this extremely seriously and take full accountability as it has given me an 
understanding of the importance of the puppy's behavior and proper training. It was a devastating 
experience for all involved, including the puppies, and I am hoping with the actions we have taken 
Astra and Zoey may have a second chance by clearing their names.  

 

Thank you kindly for your understanding, 

 

 

 

Rudy Teunissen 
5877 Latimer Road, Sutton West, ON. 


